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The U.S. Department of the Treasury’s Financial Crimes Enforcement Network (FinCEN) has issued an interim final rule 
removing the obligation for U.S.-domiciled companies and U.S. persons to file beneficial ownership reports under the 
Corporate Transparency Act (CTA). U.S.-domiciled companies are therefore no longer subject to CTA reporting 
requirements.

FinCEN’s new rule provides that only non-exempt “foreign reporting companies” — which are those entities formed under the 
laws of a foreign country that are registered to do business in the U.S. (e.g., through the filing of a document with a secretary 
of state or any similar office) — must file CTA reports, unless they qualify for an exemption. Further, even those foreign 
reporting companies that are obligated to report will not be required to report information about U.S. persons who are their 
beneficial owners.

Existing foreign reporting companies have until 30 days from the rule’s publication in the Federal Register (which, at the time 
of writing, has not yet occurred) to file CTA reports. Newly formed foreign reporting companies will have 30 days from the 
time their U.S. registration becomes effective to file CTA reports.

FinCEN has announced that it plans to finalize its interim rule later this year following a public comment period, which, based 
on precedent, will likely last for 60 days. However, we assess that it is unlikely that this public comment period will result in 
material changes to the interim rule.

FinCEN’s interim rule comes amidst a spate of litigation that has repeatedly removed and re-applied CTA reporting 
requirements for legal entities. Separately, the U.S. Court of Appeals for the Fifth Circuit is considering the legality of the CTA 
itself in Texas Top Cop Shop v. Bondi. 

Takeaway
While we cannot rule out the possibility that there will be a legal challenge to FinCEN’s interim rule, particularly to the extent 
it purports to alter Congressionally enacted law, we advise that entities that are no longer under a CTA reporting obligation 
based on the interim rule (i.e., all entities other than non-exempt foreign reporting companies) should plan on not being 
subject to the CTA, nor making any CTA filings, for the foreseeable future.
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